
Garbage and Recycling in Tuolumne County 
 

 
Curbside collection of garbage and/or recycling 
There will be no changes to your current curbside collection. 
 
 
Big Oak Flat/Groveland Transfer Station   209-962-4376 
The Transfer Station will remain open and ​only​ accept Municipal Solid Waste and Construction and 
Demolition Debris​ from commercial, industrial and public customers.  
The transfer station is only open on Wednesdays and Saturdays  8:00am – 3:30pm. 
                 
 
Cal Sierra Transfer Station   209-536-1719 
Cal Sierra Transfer Station (CSTS) located at 19309 Industrial Dr. Sonora, CA 95370  
Beginning March 21, 2020 due to safety protocols in regard to the COVID-19 virus. CSTS is implementing 
strict Social Distancing Protocols. These protocols will be in place for a minimum 30 days. CSTS will 
reassess at that time and notify you if the protocols will remain in place and provide the County with an 
update.    
   
The Transfer Station will remain open and ​only​ accept Municipal Solid Waste and Construction and 
Demolition Debris​ from commercial, industrial and public customers.  
 
Pinecrest Transfer Station   ​CLOSED 
Pinecrest Transfer Station located at 30740 Hwy 108 in Pinecrest, CA. will also be closed at the end of 
business March 21, 2020 regarding the COVID-19 virus. A sign will be placed on the main gate directing 
the public to take their Municipal Solid Waste and Construction and Demolition to the Cal Sierra 
Transfer Station located in Sonora. These protocols will be in place for a minimum 30 days. CSTS will 
reassess at that time and notify you if the protocols will remain in place and provide the County with an 
update.   
 
Recycling/Buy Back Facility   209-533-1413   ​CLOSED 
The Recycling Center Facility located at 14959 Camage Ave, Sonora, CA. will also be closed at the end of 
business March 21, 2020 regarding the COVID-19 virus. A sign will be placed on the main gate. These 
protocols will be in place for a minimum 30 days. CSTS will reassess at that time and notify you if the 
protocols will remain in place and provide the County with an update.   
 
  
Earth Resources Facility   209-533-1413   ​CLOSED 
The Earth Resources Facility located at 14909 Camage Ave, Sonora, CA. will also be closed at the end of 
business March 21, 2020 regarding the COVID-19 virus. A sign will be placed on the main gate. These 
protocols will be in place for a minimum 30 days. CSTS will reassess at that time and notify you if the 
protocols will remain in place and provide the County with an update.   
  
 


